Wentworth Select Board Meeting minutes March 8, 2022

Those present: Arnold Scheller, Jordan King, Richard Ducheneau and Linda Franz

A brief, informal meeting was held at 3:00PM at the Wentworth Elementary School.

The following documents were signed: payroll and vendor checks; meeting minutes for February 22, 2022, Timber Yield Tax for Yeaton, Abatement for Common Land on Lookaway, Raffle tickets permit for BRVSC, 2022 Warrant, FEMA request for extension on Frescoln Road Bridge project, NHDOT project commitment letter to Willeke for Frescoln Road Bridge project.

The warrant article for ambulance service was discussed. It was suggested that an amendment be made to adjust the total requested by Warren-Wentworth Ambulance Service and/or suggest a payment schedule.

J.King also discussed the email we received from Camp Pemigewasset regarding a complaint against Avitar. L.Franz will get permission from Allyson Fauver to send the email to Avitar.

The meeting ended at 4:20PM.

Respectfully submitted by: Linda Franz, Administrative Assistant

Arnold Scheller, Chairman

Richard Ducheneau

1